
Tablecloth décor
 

Crescent-shaped flowers and leaves entwine around the 
plain, white tablecloth. A springtime flower, a scented 
Organza ribbon and Lindt Easter eggs lend the arrangement 
additional charm.

lease take your seats - guests will 

gladly follow this invitation when 

the Easter table is decorated as adorably 

as it is in the photo opposite. Here, 

a white tablecloth is decorated with 

vibrant painted flowers and twigs using 

fabric colours. Thanks to this handy 

stencilling accessory, you don’t need to 

be an artist to create this work of art.

P



TABLECLOTH DECORATIONS

YOU WILL NEED:

• Plastic film (masking tape) as a base

•  1 white tablecloth (untreated, i.e. not starched 
or treated with fabric softener)

•  Kraft paper, pencil

•  Kraft paper or several sheets of white paper for 
testing as required

•  1 roll of painter’s tape (residue-free, removable 
masking tape)

•  Various fabric paints  

•  Stencils of various flower and leaf designs 

•  1 large cup (e.g. jam jar) of water

•  Various flat dishes made from glass, porcelain 
or plastic for mixing colours

•  Stencil brush (narrow, medium and wide)

•  1 cloth

HOW TO MAKE:

1   Cover the entire table with masking tape. Smooth out 
the tablecloth over the top.

2   Using a pencil, copy the outline of the largest plate, 
which will be used as the place setting, onto kraft paper 
and cut out the shape.

3   Place the cut-out piece of kraft paper on one of the 
place settings and attach using a piece of painter’s tape.

4   Pour the various fabric paints into separate dishes, 
dilute with a little water if necessary, and mix (follow 
manufacturer’s instructions).

5   Design the overall motif on kraft paper and test using 
stencils, paints and stencil brush as described in point 7. 
Always work from top to bottom, i.e. towards the body, 
to avoid smudging the design. The following generally 
applies: To avoid blotches, the brush and stencils should 
be carefully cleaned with water and dried after each use. 
Please observe the manufacturer’s guidelines.

6   Once you are satisfied with the test design, you can 
reproduce this on the tablecloth. Place one of the 
stencils to the top-right of the plate shape and attach 
using masking tape.

7   Use the brush to paint your desired colour using a 
dabbing motion; if the paint is still sufficiently wet, 
you can - while dabbing - add other colours to create 
flowing transitions.

8   Once the first design has dried, remove the adhesive 
strips, lift up the stencil and repeat the process with a 
second design...and so on until the first place at the 
table has been fully decorated with crescent shapes.

9   Continue in this way until all places have been 
decorated.

Please observe the manufacturer’s care instructions for 
tablecloths containing fabric paints.


